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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Dear residents, 

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools across NSW. 
A project is underway to build a new multipurpose hall at Hoxton Park High School. The new hall will 
support the growing student population and their future learning needs. The new hall is on the northern 
boundary, centrally located between the school’s agriculture land to the west, and the carpark on the 
east. 

Work is taking place until April/May 2024. We want to let you know about control measures we have in 
place to minimise any impacts to neighbours during this time.  

Construction work hours are 7 am to 6 pm, Monday to Friday and 8 am to 1 pm on Saturdays.  No work is 
permitted on Sundays or public holidays. 
 
During construction hours contractors will ensure noise on site is managed in accordance with local 
residential noise regulations. Work has been carefully planned to minimise disruption to the school and 
local community. 
 
We will also implement strategies to reduce dust during construction. 
 

For more information on how construction impacts are managed, please visit 
the School Infrastructure website: edu.nsw.link/ConstructionImpacts  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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